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Colleagues, 

Spring is here, and Spring Break is finally upon us.  This is your time to reconnect

with family and friends and recharge. I had hoped to send you off to Spring Break

with a positive, uplifting message, but it is my duty to keep our members informed.

While it is important to relax and recharge, I ask for your help with an extremely

important task. We ALL need to contact Bob Cassilly and ask that he FULLY FUND

the HCPS operational budget. This could be done by email or by calling his office.

Refer to page 6 of this newsletter for his contact information. 

As I have written before, County Executive Cassilly asked the Board of Education

to expect a conservative budget. No one knows what that means; some suspected

our funding level might be the same as last year. That would be 19.5 MILLION
dollars less than the current request, which is frightening because that would mean

positions and programs would need to be cut, and new programs that could have

been added would be put on the back burner again.  

We have learned that his idea of a conservative budget may be Maintenance of

Effort funding, the bare minimum he must fund by law.  That amount would be

$39.5 million LESS than HCPS received from Mr. Glassman last year. Maintenance

of effort (MOE) funding for HCPS is something we haven't seen in a very long time,

at least not in the last few decades. 

Yes, we have sadly become accustomed to this district being among the lowest in

per-pupil funding in the state (we were the lowest for numerous years), but we

never received the bare minimum. Even when HCPS was forced to cut positions,

the funding they received was always over MOE. 

How many positions and programs would need to be cut to make up for a
potential $39.5 million budget shortfall? Based on the superintendent's budget,

our predictions would be HUNDREDS of cuts. Class sizes would increase, and

programs/course offerings would be cut. You have worked far too hard since the

pandemic to support the needs of our students to be forced to do it with fewer

resources and people than you do now. 

We must advocate for ourselves and our students. Contact Bob Cassilly today and

tell him that you are an educator (include if you are a resident and if you voted for

him.. tell him that) and that you are counting on him to fund the budget request

fully. 

We are not bare minimum educators, and we do not have bare minimum students,

we deserve better than bare minimum funding. 
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Last week, the following letter from the presidents of all HCPS unions was
sent to Board of Education member Diane Alvarez. To this date, the unions
have not received a response to their request for a meeting. 
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OPPORTUNITY IS KNOCKING! 




You’re worth it! Fight for a living wage, fairness, and

respect!



At SLC 2023, we’re keeping it classic with a twist. Attendees will learn the skills they need to

advocate for fairness in their job, no matter the title, and win contracts to match through our

core trainings—that’s classic. The twist? We’re going hard for the endorsement—by every

local union— of the Education Support Professional Bill of Rights. 



HCEA and MSEA can provide funding and a mileage stipend to attend this awesome training!

Interested? Contact Chrystie at ccrawford-smick@mseanea.org  



To learn more and view the course catalog

https://marylandeducators.org/summer-leadership-conference-2/ 



https://marylandeducators.org/summer-leadership-conference-2/
https://marylandeducators.org/summer-leadership-conference-2/
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All building reps should have received updated membership lists. If there are inaccuracies,
please send them to Lisa Cover, HCEA Office Manager, at LCover@mseanea.org.




Building Rep Corner 
.




It's Early Enrollment season! 

From now until August 31, folks can join HCEA without
paying any dues until next November. They'll have
access to every member perk, except legal services. 

This means folks who join through Early Enrollment
can take advantage of some of the benefits of
membership, including incredible savings on travel
and vacations (we all need those this year)!

There are many reasons for being an HCEA member.
Talk to your colleagues about why YOU are a
member and what benefits you take advantage of,
whether it is HCEA's free professional development
or our amazing committees and work groups.

We have something for everyone!


 

Complete the Committee
Interest Form 

ESP Negotiated
Agreement

IMPORTANT INFO
Keep these documents handy

HCEA COVID MOU

Certificated
Negotiated
Agreement




Now, more than ever, it is important to band
together to fight for strong public schools.
Send those who want to join to
https://www.mynea360.org/s/join-now or
use the QR code to the left.

https://forms.gle/ZbEEaZBTChjQwxi56
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScITE4uLPIIyKXYbmkDS2jzcqpZJGJzWTSDSl83dNnh4kYapQ/viewform
https://forms.gle/ZbEEaZBTChjQwxi56
https://forms.gle/ZbEEaZBTChjQwxi56
https://drive.google.com/file/d/18U4n7iDEzyFsODft0Aml_eOWlZ9CcsEH/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wznOJ4F5cdMyrfY4uqItF2Lj1zIDbEyX/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1fyTUJpCReSg4qBBMM1-VWmwA01h0moY7/view?usp=sharing
https://www.mynea360.org/s/join-now
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HCEA, with NEA and MSEA, gifted Old Post Road Elementary books for the school library. Lieutenant Governor Aruna Miller came to read to Old Post ES Penguins
celebrating Read Across America. Retired educator Jerdine Nolen and author On Her Wings: the Story of Toni Morrison, took time to talk with OPES students to discuss
how books are published.

in theCommunity

Member and Literacy Specialist Lauren Hunter
hosted a perfect event with a lot of guests from
the Superintendent and the Lt. Governor Aruna
Miller.

If you want to share photos of you and other
HCEA members doing good work, send them to
Liz at EJones@mseanea.org.



Fully fund the HCPS Budget 
Our students cannot afford underfunded

schools

ema i l  county  e x e cu t iv e  Bob  C a s s i l l y
and  t e l l  h im  to:

Keep educators in the classroom
Keep class sizes smaller
Keep important programing for students' mental
health
incentivize educators to stay in the profession 
Keep Harford a high quality school district

our schools depend on it!

c o u n t y e x e c u t i v e @ h a r f o r d c o u n t y m d . g o v

t e l l  bo b  c a s s i l l y  wha t  cu t s  to  t h e  s c hool  budge t
mean  for  you ,  your  s tudent s ,  and  your  f ami l y !

mailto:countyexecutive@harfordcountymd.gov
mailto:countyexecutive@harfordcountymd.gov
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Definitions: 

Sex: the genetic and anatomical characteristics with
which people are born, typically labeled male or
female

Gender: the attitudes, feelings, and behaviors that a
given culture associates with a person's biological
sex

Gender Identity: A person's deeply held internalized
sense or psychological knowledge of their gender,
regardless of the biological sex they were assigned
at birth 

What should I do if I use the
wrong name or pronoun in

addressing students?
People make mistakes and that is
okay. Apologize briefly. For
instance, "I was saying that he--I
mean she--is a great teacher".
There is no need to say, "Oh my
gosh! I'm so sorry! This must
happen all the time. I feel so bad".
An over-the-top apology draws
more attention and puts the
attention on the mistake rather
than using the correct pronoun.

Be Inclusive:
Instead of grouping students by
gender or "boys against girls",
try grouping based on things
not attached to gender such as
birthdays: January to June and
July to December or by
clothing colors. 

Maryland law, COMAR 13A.01.04.03;
Public School Standards, School Safety
states: 
All students in Maryland’s public schools,
without exception and regardless of race,
ethnicity, religion, gender, sexual
orientation, language, socioeconomic
status, age or disability, have the right to
education environments that are safe,
appropriate for academic achievement, and
free from any form of harassment.

"They/them/their" works:
Growing up, many of us were
taught that if you were
identifying a single person by a
pronoun, you had to use "he" or
"she".  They was only for groups
of people. Those rules have
changed, and "they" or "them" is
now a nonbinary way to
address everyone. The New
York Times agrees. So does
Merriam Webster, which reports
that "they" has been used as a
singular pronoun since at least
1300s. 

Prepare for subs:  
Put your student's chosen
pronouns next to their name on
rosters and be sure to include a
copy in your substitute lesson
plans so your students will
always feel respected




The Rainbow Connection is a feature brought to you by the LGBTQ Issues team, a sub-committee
of the Human and Civil Rights Committee. We are working to develop materials so our members
can be better allies to each other and how to support our LGBTQ+ students. We will share
resources for educators on supporting our LGBTQ+ students. The LGBTQ+ Issues Team is open
to ALL members regardless of orientation or gender identity. 

Best Practices

Understanding Pronouns
It's important for educators to understand that using a student's chosen
pronouns is important. Respecting the pronouns young people use to identify
themselves is not only polite — it can save lives. According to The Trevor
Project's 2022 National Survey on LGBTQ Youth Mental Health, "45% of LGBTQ
youth seriously considered suicide, with more than half of transgender and
non-binary youth".

https://www.thetrevorproject.org/resources/article/facts-about-lgbtq-youth-suicide/
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https://www.freedomfcu.org/golden-apple/
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If you need assistance, please contact
your HCEA UniServe Director.

Liz Jones: 410-353-9692
ejones@mseanea.org

Will Suggs: 
wsuggs@mseanea.org

If you are asked to
attend a meeting that
may be disciplinary in
nature and would like
your UniServ
Director present,
please contact us
right away. If your UD
isn't available, you
can ask to have the
meeting rescheduled
when your UD is
available. 

However, if admin
refuses to
reschedule, you must
go to the meeting so
you do not face
discipline for
insubordination. 

Just state that you
will take notes and
write down questions
that you will answer
after conferring with
your rep.


